
    
 

Board Report 
To: Mark Goetz, Chair and 
 Members of the Bruce County Housing Corporation 
 
From:  Tina Metcalfe, Chief Executive Officer 
     Bruce County Housing Corporation 
 
Date: November 16, 2023   
 
Re: Canada Ontario Community Housing Initiative Project Funding 
Agreement  

Staff Recommendation: 

That approval be given for the execution of the Canada Ontario Community Housing 
Initiative Project Funding Agreement between the County of Bruce and the Bruce County 
Housing Corporation.  

Background: 

Bruce County is providing $345,000 in funding from the Canada-Ontario Community Housing 
Initiative (COCHI) to be used for capital repairs within BCHC’s portfolio.   

Financial/Staffing/Legal/IT Considerations: 

The Project Funding Agreement will be the legal document, which sets out funding and 
reporting requirements between Bruce County and BCHC.  
 
There are no staffing, legal or IT considerations associated with this report. 

Interdepartmental Consultation: 

The Corporate Services Department was consulted.   
 

Link to Strategic Goals and Elements: 

Goal #1. Build a strong and inclusive community. 
 
Report Author: 

Tania Dickson, Officer 
Bruce County Housing Corporation 
 
Departmental Approval: 

Tina Metcalfe 
Director of Human Services 

Approved for Submission: 

Christine MacDonald 
Deputy Chief Administrative Officer 


